

## शान-विज्ञान विमुक्तये

डॉ.(श्रीमती) पंकज मित्तल (पूर्व कुलपति, बीपीएस, महिला विश्वविद्यालय, हरियाणा) अपर सचिव

Dr. (Mrs.) Pankaj Mittal
Former Vice-Chancellor, BPS Women University, Haryana
Additional Secretary



## विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग University Grants Commission

मानव संसाचन विकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India

बहादुरशाह ज़फ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

Ph.: 011-23232055, Telefax : 011-23219716
Email : pankajugc@gmail.com | pankajugc@nic.in

No.F. 91-4/2018(SU-II)

May 21, 2018

Dear Sir/Madam,

As you are aware that Swachh Bharat Mission is one of the flagship programmes of Government of India aimed at making cleanliness drive as a National Mission with wider participation of all including universities and other institutions of higher education. In pursuance of the objective of Swachh Bharat Mission, the Ministry of Human Resource Development in association with the Swachh Bharat Mission (Gramin), Ministry of Drinking Water and Sanitation has launched a "Swachh Bharat Summer Internship" Programme. The Commission vide its letter No.F. 14-5/2016 (CPP-II) and No.F. 9-10/2018 (CPP-II) dated 3<sup>rd</sup> May, 2018 and 8<sup>th</sup> May, 2018, respectively has already notified that the internship under the above programme shall be eligible for two credits like any other elective under Choice Based Credit System (CBCS) to the students of higher educational institutions (copies of the letters are available on **UGC website**: www.ugc.ac.in).

While the Swachh Bharat Mission has seen enthusiastic participation from all higher educational institutions, there is still lot to be done to ensure maximum participation from student and teaching community. I would, therefore, request you to kindly make concerted efforts to ensure the enrolment of maximum number of students in the Swachh Bharat Summer Internship Programme from your university as well as the affiliated colleges. The last date for applying for the Swachh Bharat Summer Internship has now been extended up to 15<sup>th</sup> June, 2018 on public demand.

I shall be grateful if you kindly apprise the Commission about the efforts undertaken by your university in this regard.

With regards,

Yours sincerely

(Pankaj Mittal)

To: The Vice-Chancellors of all State Universities

Copy to: 1. PS to Cm/Secy/FA/AS-II

2. The Publication Officer, UGC, New Delhi for uploading on UGC website

(Pankai Mittal)